

Summary of Bill (as amended):





Under current law, reduced fee fishing licenses are offered to disabled citizens receiving social security disability, supplemental security income, railroad retirement disability benefits, or veterans disability compensation for a service connected disability of 70 percent or more.  Currently, service connected disabled veterans may purchase a fishing license at $3.





Assembly Bill 382 would reduce fishing license fees for disabled veterans who receive non-service connected disability pension benefits.  The fee would be reduced to $7.





Fiscal Effect:





A fiscal estimate from the Department of Natural Resources states that $500 would be needed to update the Automated Licensing Issuance System.  The department cannot accurately estimate the decrease or increase in revenue due to this bill.  Some veterans may buy licenses that never have which would increase revenues or some veterans that currently buy licenses may qualify for this reduced price which would reduce revenue.  There were 2,500 disabled veteran fishing licenses handed out in 2008.  





Supporters Message:





Assembly Bill 382 would extend the same benefit that is currently offered to individuals receiving social security disability payments to disabled veterans on a VA pension.  Disabled veterans should have the same benefit extended to them that nonveterans receive.  





Opponents Message:





None.





Key Supporters:





Rep. Steve Hilgenberg (author) and the Wisconsin County Veterans Service Office Association.  Registered in favor were the Veterans of Foreign Wars, Representative Josh Zepnick, the Department of Military Affairs, and the Department of Veterans Affairs.  No group registered in favor of the bill with the Government Accountability Board.  





Key Opponents:





The League of Wisconsin Municipalities registered against Assembly Bill 382 with the Government Accountability Board.  No group or individual registered against the bill during the public hearing.





Committee Vote:





On October 28, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Veterans and Military Affairs recommended passage of Assembly Bill 382, on a vote of 10-0-0. 





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary





Waylon Hurlburt; Office of Representative Kevin Petersen (6-3794)
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